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EXHIBIT 6

June 4, 2024

Hinterland Group, Inc.
2051 West Blue Heron Blvd.
Riviera Beach, FL 33404

Sent via U.S. Mail and Electronic Mail
Re: Notice of Termination

In accordance with Article 19 of the agreements for Lift Station # 3 Improvements
(Bid #2021-2022-022) and Lift Station #1 (Bid # 2022-2023-002) the City hereby
notifies you that it is exercising its right to terminate for convenience of both
contracts. The termination is effective 30 days from the date of this notice.
Pursuant to paragraph 19.2, you are directed to immediately terminate
performance and turn over all work products to the city. All work that is in
progress should be brought to a safe and secure halting point within the 30-day
period. Work that has not already been started prior to the date of this notice
should not be commenced.

You should submit a final statement to the city for all services performed on each
project, based on a percentage of project completion, by July 14, 2024.

To be clear, it is the City’s belief that it has valid cause to pursue termination of the
agreements, due to extensive, on-going, and documented delays in the
construction. Both projects are in extreme delay. Further, it is the City’s position
that the agreements are void due to your failure to disclose litigation as required
by the project solicitations, a fact recently discovered by the City.

Given the fact that the projects are very time sensitive to the community and barely
past the point of initiation, the city believes that exercising the termination for
convenience will expedite its ability to ultimately complete the projects in a timely
manner.

Therefore, [ strongly encourage you to demonstrate professionalism in the
extrication of your firm from these projects and the wrap-up of your business with

the city.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jeremy Earle
City Manager



